From: wade bauer [mailto:bauwade88er@gmail.com]

**Sent:** Monday, July 9, 2018 7:19 PM **To:** PUC-PUC < PUC@state.sd.us>

Subject: [EXT] EL 18-003

Dear commissioner's

Last night while attending a community meeting. I learned obout the public notice.

I whould like you to know the first time I learned of the Dakota Range Project was my neighbors Dan and Teresa Kaaz in March of this year.

I did not receive notice from Grant county for the CUP hearing in June of 2017.

I did not receive a certified letter from Apex informing me of the public hearing in Waverly nor have I ever been approached by a Apex representative.

How many more residents living in the footprint, did not receive proper public notification.

Wade Bauer 15371 459th ave South Shore, SD 57263 605-880-1158